Cllr Judges thanked Mr Wheeler for attending the meeting.

- 2. Cllr Morgan apologised for not being able to attend to various problems arising from the last meeting due to family commitments.
- 3. Shooting in Bobbing Area. Mr Morgan handed the clerk a letter received from Chief Inspector Pollen. Letter on file. Clerk to reply thanking the Chief Inspector.
- 4. 49 mph limit through Bobbing. Cllr Morgan said he would contact Mr Herrin.
- 5. Cars for Sale Bobbing Hill. These appear to have been dealt with.
- 6. Planning Applications Hill Farm Depot, Keycol Hill and Church Farm, Sheppey Way. Swale Borough Council have contacted both premises and are pressing them to apply.

## Correspondence

Various correspondence recieved no action required.

## Any Other Business

Cllr Biles has received a letter from the Charities Commission asking when the name of the Parish Hall changed to Village. The Hall has always been called The Village Hall but to simplify matters the following resolution was proposed by the Vice Chairman, Cllr Judges and seconded by Cllr Mace " I move that the name of the charity governing the local village hall shall be known as The Bobbing Village Hall."

A copy of the Minutes to be sent to the Charities Commission together with a letter from the Parish Council as Trustees of the Village Hall. Clerk to forward these to Cllr Biles.

<u>Cllr Tanner</u> reported a footpath sign from Parsonage Lane has been damaged. The wall at Gadby Road Shops is in disrepair Cllr Tanner feels that steps could be an answer – discussuons took place.

The clerk reported that she had been in touch with Sterling Homes and they were looking into the matter.

<u>Cllr Morgan</u> Suggested that we invite Mr Herrin of Highways and Transportation to attend a Parish Council Meeting.

Cllr Mace reported that the Bobbing sign at the School Lane end of Parsonage Lane is missing, also road reflecters around the area have not been replaced. Clerk to contact Mr Herrin.

Cllr Wiles reported a broken stop cover in the pavement on the A2 between Sandford Road and the Cats Whiskers. Clerk to contact the Water Board.

Mr Humphrey had asked the clerk to report that white lines had been painted across Belnor Avenue also a Private sign. These had proved to be quite successful unfortunately they were wearing away. Clerk to contact Mr Holmes. Cllr Humphrey also suggested that we could replace the "Oak Tree" for the 40th aniversary of the Queens reign. It was decided to discuss this at the